February 17, 2011 OPR PAC Minutes
7:07 PM start time
Review of January 2011 Minutes. Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted.
Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer’s Report was accepted. 
Principal’s Comments

· Strategic Planning Committee – An all day meeting of administrators, parents and teachers took place to discuss the Strategic Plan which is a five year plan. Student achievement, staff development, community relations, and buildings were reviewed. The Plan was updated. The Town Business Manager has asked town to do a ten year Buildings’ Plan as well.
· Kindergarten enrollment figures – As of right now, there will probably be three full day Kindergarten classes – we do not anticipate a lottery at this point and one half day class with nineteen children, currently. 
· Budget information – Level services budget will most likely be what is approved. What we have this year may be what we will most likely have next year. What the State gives us is not totally clear at this time.
· Sanga-Sangai School of Nepal Assistance – The teachers did a Friday Casual for a Cause to raise money for the school in Nepal. Grades 3-5 raised $225.45 through their used book sale as well. This amount goes a long way for this school in need.

· OPR Technology Committee –The Committee’s goal is to improve the technology in the building. Three years ago there was a good amount of money from Capital Budget for technology which went for technology for OPR. This year that money will go to other schools (every year, the money goes to different schools depending on needs). Laurie Engasser, Allison Reid and Tracey Bradley as well as some parents are looking at OPR’s technology and how we can improve upon it. Any improvements will require some fundraising. One idea was an OPR “Dancing with the Stars”; however, dance lessons are expensive. Other ideas were “Don’t Forget the Lyrics,” trivia night, and early release day events. After February vacation a list of possible fundraisers will be distributed for parent feedback.
· Arrivals/Dismissals – Town Manager, Walpole Police Department, and the Department of Public Works met with Mr. Fortin to discuss the lay-out of the horseshoe driveway. During the summer, the DPW will cut the sidewalk so that the buses can make it all the way around the horseshoe to drop off at the gymnasium. Cars will enter from two sides depending on where they are coming from. This will allow cars to come in one way and go out the other way, which should create a better flow of traffic.
· Good News – OPR received a grant from the town for Walpole Cultural Arts! OPR received a grant for $550 for the Quartet of Happiness, a jazz band to perform at the school.
 Teacher’s Comments (given by Jennifer DiMartino, 2nd grade teacher)
· Grades 3-5 enjoyed a presentation by author Nancy Tupper-Ling. She explained to the kids how to write, edit and publish a book. The topic of her book was Down’s syndrome.
· The students also enjoyed a performance by the Eastern Medicine Singers – a drum quartet of Native Americans.
· Spirit Week has been a big hit with the kids!
· The Reading Incentive Program has been going very well. It has become a friendly competition among the students.
· Young Readers’ Day is March 2nd. Please send a note into your child’s teacher if you are available to come in to read to the class.

Old Business
· Flannel pants samples will be available at the office the week of February 28th. Orders are due March 4th. OPR T-shirts and sweatshirts will be available later in the school year. 
· Playground Committee – The Faculty Basketball Game will be Thursday, April 7th at Walpole High School. If anyone is available the night of the game to volunteer at the snack or raffle tables for 15-20 minutes, please contact Gail Maloney at 508-668-1092 or at gem810@comcast.net. 
· Family Math/Science volunteers – Thursday, March 10th, 2nd grade Math/Science Night volunteers are still needed. Please contact Amanda Capozzi at 508-668-4123 or akdolan@aol.com if you are available.
· SPED PAC meeting – April 5th at Elm Street School.
· Stop & Shop A+ Bonus Bucks – $988.00 has been raised thus far. The program ends March 24th.
· Box Tops – $255.00 has been raised thus far. The goal is $500. Please send in any box tops that you may have! A contest may be considered for next year.
· SCRIP – An order will be going in on March 5th. A SCRIP table will be set up at the Pancake Breakfast as well as at the Faculty Basketball game. In addition, Target has been added to the list of retailers!
New Business

· Pancake Breakfast – Due to several conflicts, the date has been changed to Saturday, March 26th from 8-11am. Additional information as well as a request for volunteers will be sent out.

· Walpole Day – In past years the Jump Rope Club and Running Club have walked in the Walpole Day Parade. This year it would be nice to have a float. Dedham Savings Bank has offered to help defray the costs. Walpole Day is May 21st this year.  Please contact Mr. Fortin if you have a flatbed truck that we could use for the morning.

· OPR Cookbook – Patti Chitvani suggested an OPR Cookbook as a fundraiser. She received samples from Morris Press Cookbooks and will find out the prices. If anyone has any input, suggestions or is interested in helping out with this, please contact Patti at 508-660-9533 or pattidelc@comcast.net.

· Sunshine Committee – If anyone is interested in baking for the staff as a token of appreciation, please contact Patti Chitvani at 508-660-9533 or pattidelc@comcast.net. Patti will also email the Room Parents asking for bakers.

Meeting adjourned 8:08pm
